Milltown Reservoir
Sediments
Superfund Site

Status: The Milltown Reservoir cleanup project is going well and is now on
schedule for powerhouse removal between December 2007 and April 2008.

To date, project personnel have worked 66,628 hours without any time lost to injury.

Currently:

These weekly updates are intended
to provide you with the latest infor-
mation about remediation, restora-
tion and redevelopment activities at
the Milltown Reservoir.
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Excavation of the bypass channel continues. Last week, workers removed 27,000 cubic yards
(yd®), bringing the total volume removed to 479,000 yd®. Excavation is now nearly except for
removal of the land bridges and near the inlet and outlet structures of the bypass channel. Ex-
cavated soil continues to be stockpiled on-site until it is sent by rail o the repository.
Work on the rail road bridge over the bypass channel continues. The bridge supports are in
place and the decking is being installed and next week will be ready for Montana Rail
Link (MRL) to lay the track. The bridge should be complete in mid-September 2007.
Twenty dewatering wells are producing approximately 3400 gallons per minute
(gpm), of which, 2600 gpm is being discharged into the Clark Fork River and 730 gpm R
is being discharged to the Blackfoot River via the Sedimentation Pond. Discharged “""En
water continues to be clear and with low concentrations of iron and arsenic. Weekly
sampling continues on the inflow and outflow water quality.
Continue to work on the Bypass Channel Berm, mixing native alluvium (rockier soils) with original
topsoils. The berm is built using clean materials which will not re-contaminate the area.
Workers are bringing in rock for construction of the reno mattresses used to line the bypass
channel. Last week, a single truck was used but another truck will be added to bring the number
of truckloads per day closer to 16-18 (total).
US Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) and its contractor are continuing the I-90 bridge stabili-
zation work. Pile caps have been installed on the east bank of both I-90 bridges. Jet-grouting
began on the east bank this week and should be finished by mid-September. Both I-90 bridges
should be open to traffic by mid-September.

USACE and its contractor continue to work on the I-90 Bridge center piers, installing sheet
piling around the piers so the area can be de-watered and stabilization work can begin. I-90
bridge mitigation should all be complete in November 2007.




Upcoming work:
Continue bypass channel excavation
Continue bypass channel berm construction
Finish rail road bridge construction
USACE continues I-90 bridge stabilization work
(on abutments and center piers)
Continue hauling rock for the “reno mattresses”
to line the bypass channel; this will continue
through October.
Next week, begin installation of the “reno mat- o I C
tresses” in the bypass channel Rail hauling sediment
Over the next several weeks, equipment and Stage 2 drawdown
other items will be removed from the Power- Build coffer dam
house. Deconstruction should begin November 1.
In early October, begin rail hauling sediments
(one 45 car train/day) to the BP/ARCo repository
at the Anaconda Smelter Superfund Site.

Powerhouse removal
Spillway removal
Sediment removal
Replace Hwy 200 bridge
Replace walking bridge
Restoration
Redevelopment

2009 Sediment removal




